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RES. NO. 729:



By: Council Member Liu 

TITLE:
Resolution urging the Metropolitan Transportation Authority-New York City Transit (MTA-NYCT) to delay a final fare hike vote until updated financial data is available that would justify such a fare increase.

Background

Res. No. 729 calls upon the Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) to delay a final vote on whether to increase the fare on all New York City Transit (NYCT) buses and subways until updated financial information is made available to the public.  To date, the MTA has not released its year-end financial report for calendar year 2002 and the agency is basing its projected budget deficit on financial data that is not current. 

Although the MTA has been more forthcoming in recent months with information pertaining to their financial situation, the City Council does not feel that the agency has been as transparent as it should in justifying a fare increase.  Additionally, the New York City and State Comptrollers have recently initiated audits of the NYCT and the MTA, respectively.  Having the results of these audits would provide further essential information on the MTA’s financial situation and may identify areas where the agency could shift resources or pare expenses to find the funds necessary to offset any fare increase.      

Res. No. 729 also supports a bill recently introduced in the New York State Assembly, A.151, that requires public authorities to issue financial disclosure statements prior to the imposition of toll or fare increases, as well as requires that at least one public hearing be held not less than 60 days after the financial disclosure report is released.  As members of the Council, other elected officials, and the riding public have been saying for months, the MTA has a responsibility to fully disclose current financial data before implementing any fare increase on City buses and subways.  
